
Balloch Community Association
Minutes of Committee Meeting 15 May 2013
Present: Billy Lowrie, Lorna Condie, Isobel Brill, Jenny Card, Ruth McGowan, Vicki Barclay, Lorna Robertson

Apologies: Morven Reid

Matters arising from Minutes of Last Meeting.  
1. BL to look at the insurance policy in detail to find out what excess would be in event of a claim.
2. VB to get a new SIM card for hall phone.
3.  Adoption of Minutes proposed by LC and seconded by IB.
Agenda
1.  The estimate for building works from Fraser and Grant had been submitted-on a scrap of rate paper - £12,870 - but this did not include plumbing or electrical work or a separate quote as requested for the work at the doorway.
2. It was decided unanimously that the contract be awarded to DA Nicholson, whose quote was given at last meeting. (BL again declared an acquaintance with the Director of the firm, but it was tradesmen from the company who had visited hall to give the quote.)
3. A painter is to be asked to quote for the work to be done once work on kitchen has started-this as an alternative to volunteers doing it.
4. DA Nicholson are to be asked to quote for fitting the kitchen, which has been purchased from B & Q at a cost of £4,600. LC is also to get a quote from a trusted kitchen fitter. No decision will be made till both quotes are in.
5. Sharon Leon have quoted £2,200(including VAT) for all floor coverings, with £66 for door bars.
6. Acorn Signs have quoted £300 for new signage about entrance.
7. BL would like to rehang the doors from foyer into hall opening at the opposite side from currently, making access easier.
8. BL has started painting the outside of the fire doors.
9. Prices are to be sought for new kitchen UPVC windows and the Ladies’ toilet window, which does not fit well.
10. Brick samples were looked at for the outside of the entrance and the darker one (Moroccan Brown) was agreed on.
11. Instead of the wooden panelling envisaged for the next section of outer wall, JC suggested UPVC in white would be maintenance free.
12. BL wants to replace the weedy gravel against the building with lockblock..
13. BL stated that the Snooker Club had needed new lights, funded by the club at a cost of £600+. This may affect how much rent they are able to contribute to the BCA this year. LR asked how independent the Snooker Club is. BCA owns the tables, but the club maintains them. They do not pay their own electricity, and make ad hoc payments to BCA.
14. Boxing Club man has left as there turned out to be few interested in his club. He needs time to remove the hooks he put up, and to make good the damage these have caused to the hall walls.
15. VB said 35 text messages had been received enquiring about hall bookings, but they had not resulted in any actual bookings. Note is to be taken of enquiries during the next month, with a view to following up, to learn why a firm booking was not made.
16.  Treasurer’s Report - A detailed Income/Expenditure sheet was distributed to the committee, showing £40,000 from the Bowling Club account had been moved into current account to meet expenditure anticipated in the building phase and a £500 Petty Cash is held by BL for the same. Income for the period since JC took over the books was £6,481 and expenditure £7,977. Separate figures for the Building Project show that £8,872.12 has already been paid out-to the architect, B & Q, and the petty cash.
17. Date of next committee meeting- 7.30pm Wednesday 19 June 2013.

